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English is a language that needs utmost care while learning it as a second language because of 

the many obscure grammatical rules which are fairly easy to mess up. In order to help the first 

year students to understand these rules, Alphabet Hub of Bishop Chulaparambil Memorial 

College, Kottayam organised a grammar training session for the first year students of BSc 

Zoology, Mathematics, Family and Community Science, BA Sociology, BA History, BA 

English Model II, BCom Computer application, BA English Model III, BSc FSQC,  BSc 

Computer Science, BSc Physics, BSc Chemistry, BSc  Botany, B Com Finance and Taxation, 

B A English Language and Literature Model 1 and B A Economics students on 8 January 2018, 

9 January 2018 and 10 January 2018 by Mrs. Riya Susan Scariah, Assistant Professor, 

Department of English, Mrs Ponnu Liz Malieckal, Assistant Professor, Department of English, 

Mrs Phiona Elizabeth Joshy, Assistant Professor, Department of English and Ms Parvathy S, 

Assistant Professor on Contract, Department of English. 


